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Tarzana Neighborhood Council

Budget Committee Meeting

March 16, 2011

Minutes

 
Attending – Chairperson Harvey Goldberg, committee members,  Ken Schwartz, Chris McManus (recused himself at 8:00 pm), Evan Levi (arrived approx 6:45 pm) and Allan Wertheim.

Absent – Burt Sokoloff, Murdoch Pourkhani and Max Flehinger.

 

Also attending: TNC persons Kathy Delle Donne and Denyse Selesnick;  Lydia Schlanger Tarzana Elementary School;  Phil Merlin, Elaine Angel and Sheree Adams (Councilman's Zine's Office) all representing the Senior Symposium and Patty McManus and Anne Osman representing Tarzana Cultural Center.

 

The meeting was called to order by chairperson Harvey Goldberg @ 6:00 PM at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center.
 

A motion made by Ken Schwartz to accept the minutes of the February 16, 2011 Budget Committee meeting. Seconded by Allan Wertheim– Unanimously approved.

 

Chairman Goldberg reviewed the TNC Financial Statements as of February 28, 2011. Ken Schwartz made a motion to approve the financial statements. Seconded by Allan Wertheim. Unanimously approved.
 

Chairman Goldberg reviewed the budgeted expenditures for the balance of the fiscal year and made the following suggestions to reduce budget expenditures by $5,841.27 and increase expenditures by $150.00 for a net reduction of $5,691.27 as per the schedule below thus increasing the Unallocated Budget to $41,001.79. 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	Budget Adjustments

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Expense
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Community Improvement Projects
	
	

	
	
	Nestle School Duplicator 2/11
	
	$200.00 

	
	
	Speed Control Sign (#106)
	
	2,900.00 

	
	Total Community Improvement Projects
	
	3,100.00 

	
	Operations
	
	
	
	

	
	
	General Operations & Misc
	
	

	
	
	
	Land Use Comm Expenses
	1,000.00 

	
	
	
	PO Box Rental
	
	24.00 

	
	
	
	Telephone
	
	
	217.27 

	
	
	Total General Operations & Misc
	
	1,241.27 

	
	Total Operations
	
	
	
	1,241.27 

	
	Outreach Expenses
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Advertising
	
	
	

	
	
	
	General Outreach
	
	1,500.00 

	
	
	Total Advertising
	
	
	1,500.00 

	
	
	Website Maint/Enhancement/Creat
	

	
	
	
	Web Site Updates
	
	(150.00)

	
	
	Total Website Maint/Enhancement/Creat
	(150.00)

	
	Total Outreach Expenses
	
	
	1,350.00 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Total Net Adjustment
	
	
	
	
	5,691.27 

	
	Prior Unallocated
	
	
	
	35,310.52 

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Revised Unallocated.
	
	
	
	
	$41,001.79 


A motion was made by Ken Schwartz and seconded by Chris McManus to approve the reduction in the budget allocation by a net $5,691.27. It was approved unanimously.

Phil Merlin, Sheree Adams, Elaine Angel and Denyse Selesnick presented the plan for the Second Annual Senior Symposium to be sponsored by ONE, Councilman Zine and various NC's. Denyse Selesnick discussed the planned outreach to be done in Tarzana. During the discussion Evan Levi arrived.
A motion was made by Chris McManus and seconded by Allan Wertheim to approve up to $1,000 (not to exceed 25%) of the cost of the Symposium from the Outreach budget. Motion approved unanimously.

A motion was made by Allan Wertheim and seconded by Chris McManus to approve $150 for outreach for the Senior Symposium from the Outreach budget. Motion approved unanimously.

Lydia Schlanger reviewed the requested $5,000 NPG grant from Tarzana Elementary School to fund the Physical Education Program for the balance of the 2010-2011 school year. She also discussed the schools fundraising efforts. The Committee evaluated the grant request using DONE's forms.
A motion was made by Allan Wertheim and seconded by Ken Schwartz to approve $5,000 for a NPG Grant for Tarzana Elementary School. Motion approved 4 Yes (Goldberg, Schwartz, McManus and Wertheim) 1 No (Levi).

The committee reviewed the request from the West Valley LAPD for a computer to be used by the PALS youth program under their supervision. A motion was made by Allan Wertheim and seconded by Evan Levi to approve $500 for the purchase of a computer and related equipment from the Community Projects budget. Motion approved unanimously.

Kathy Delle Donne discussed and presented four requests for community projects: $10,000 for banners to be hung throughout the community highlighting the Tarzana Neighborhood Council; $10,000 (with matching funds of at least $5,000, from Councilman Zine) for community works projects; $10,000 for tree planting with Million Trees LA; and, $10,000 for benches. 

At this point Chairman Goldberg suggested that the Committee postpone voting on this item until the next request from the Tarzana Community and Cultural Center be heard since the Board had a limited amount of money to be spent for the balance of Fiscal 2011.

(Note: the above minutes were prepared by Harvey Goldberg) 
At 8:00 Chris McManus left the meeting before his wife made her presentation for the Tarzana Cultural Center.

9. On the agenda:

Patty McManus spoke regarding quotes that she had received for new outdoor lighting for the Tarzana Cultural Center.  This lighting was for the Ventura Blvd. side of the property.  These quotes ranged in price from $5,750-$5,900.  This lighting was for beautification only, and these lights would not be tied to any generator. After Patty made her presentation Harvey Goldberg suggested to defer approval by the committee until after July 1, 2011, in the next fiscal cycle for the Tarzana Neighbor Council.  
Allan made a motion and seconded by Kenny to fund the project this fiscal year.  The vote was 3 against (Goldberg, Levi and Schwartz) to 1 for (Wertheim). Motion not approved. 
A motion was then made by Harvey Goldberg and seconded by Evan Levi to request that the Tarzana Cultural Center present their request in our fiscal year beginning July 1, 2011. The motion was approved unanimously.

8. On the agenda:  Community Project  Request from Kathy Della Donne:  
Motion that the Budget Committee approve $34,350 for the following projects:

$10,000 for Banners from Outreach budget
$ 4,350 for benches from Community Projects budget
$10,000 for Million Trees LA from Community Projects  budget
$10,000 for community works projects (with a minimum of $5,000 matching funds from CD3 Councilman Zine's office) from Community Projects budget.
Total $34,350. Motion by Harvey second by Kenny.  The motion was approved unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 8:41 P.M.

Minutes prepared by Harvey Goldberg and Evan Levi, acting Secretaries.

 

